MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2019
9:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, December 10, 2019, at 
9:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 15, 2019 as read.

Mr. Kyle Galloway from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The breakwater is being installed by Wake Side for the Bayside Breakwater Protection Project. A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle and unanimously agreed to approve payment for Luhr Bros Pay Request #1 for $493,742,55 and to send the request for payment to the state for the Construction of Grand Isle Bayside Segmented Rock Breakwaters and Habitat Enhancement. The commissioner would like the channel that was dredged for this project to stay in place. 2. The Bayou Thunder Project is 95% complete and the levee board will need to review the plans and specifications.  A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle and unanimously agreed to approve $64,800.00 to continue this project. 4. The pump stations are in the final permit stages. The permit should be complete by the end of the year. 5. Working with FEMA on Hurricane Barry reimbursement. 
President Camardelle stated that he is working a master drainage plans and will be adding more pumps before next hurricane season. We will hold public hearing about building levees to help with tidal surges. He stated that he attended the annual Levee Boards of Louisiana annual meetings in New Orleans. He gets to meet with the Colonel and state officials while attending these meeting. He thanked Colonel Murphy for meeting with the levee board to discuss projects. Applied to the state Capital Outlay for money for pumps and levees. Mr. Camardelle thanked Governor Edwards, CPRA and Jefferson Parish Councilmember Templet for helping to build more segmented rock breakwaters on the north side. This project is currently under construction. He also thanked Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for always supporting Grand Isle Projects. The levee board is working on more permits to get shovel ready so when we get the funding, we can build more breakwaters and levees. He wishes everyone a Merry Christmas. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 9:49 a.m.
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